MAYOR LINDA GORTON “ LEXIN GTO N CHARLES MARTIN

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Linda Gorton

Utban-€ounty Council
FROM : / g&ﬁf

Chatles H. Martin, P.E., Ditector
Division of Water Quality

DATE: February 22, 2023

SUBJECT: Recommendation for an FY23 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects
Incentive Grant for Windswept Ventures, LL.C.

Request

The putpose of this memorandum is to request approval of an FY23 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater
Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Windswept Ventures, LLC, in the amount of $316,564.80.

Purpose of Request

This project will implement the FY21 United Landscape Setvices, Inc., Feasibility Study which identified,
evaluated, and selected locations for BMPs and cost estimates for construction and future maintenance
expenses. The project elements include the design and construction of a bioswale, bioretention,
permeable pavers, a vegetated roof, and the removal of some existing asphalt areas. The project also
incorporates stormwater education in the form of interpretive signage to be installed along Legacy
Trail providing an excellent opportunity for public awareness of sustainable stormwater methods.

Project Cost in FY23 and in Future Budget Yeats

The grant has been approved for FY 2023 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of
$316,564.80.

Are Funds Budgeted
Funds ate budgeted in: 4052 — 303204 — 3373 — 78112 — WQINCENTIVE_23 — WQ_GRANT
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